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Roy C. Benavides, Ed.D. 
President, Brotherhood of St. Andrew
roy.benavides@brothersandrew.net

LIVING UNDER THE RADAR
TEENS AND WHAT IT MEANS FOR BROTHERS TO SERVE

On My Mind…

Greetings Brothers,
I have a story to share with my Brothers in the Brotherhood. I think of 

this story every time we pray and remind ourselves that the 
Brotherhood’s Mission is to “bring men and youth to Christ.” My story is 
not so much about the evangelism suggested here but rather that we 
have a broader and more profound calling to assist and serve our 
communities, including the youth in these communities.

A few years back, I was in a meeting with our local Chapter in a central 
Texas community. One of the programs presented was by a colleague and 
former school superintendent. We gathered to hear his program and I 
was stunned by what I was hearing. He mentioned that he was there to 
share and update us about an effort initiated by the local city leaders in 
an effort to identify, study, and recommend to the city a plan to deal with 
adolescent substance abuse in the community and county. My friend 
began with the findings in general and then said that in the midst of this 
data collection and study they found that they had 136 students who were 
homeless. Homeless, he said? Teenagers homeless in our community? 
How could that be? Even the city leaders could not believe this and asked 
for more clarification and of course “where are their parents?”

He further explained that these students were couch surfing, staying 
with friends, moving from place to place, under bridges, in cars, or 
wherever they could find food and temporary shelter to continue to stay 
active and current in school. These students, boys and girls, mostly high 
school age, were active in school at all levels, including extracurricular 
activities. They were, as he put it “good kids” that had circumstances from 
runaway, to abuse, to abandonment and even much more pronounced 
issues. These students were quiet and preferred anonymity. They did not 
want others to know or let the “officials” know about their circumstances. 
Maybe they were embarrassed or maybe they didn’t know how to reach 
out. Nevertheless, they were in-between having no home to existing in a 
more vulnerable and temporary situation. They did not seem hopeless but 
more determined in their efforts to stay in school and graduate. We know 
from research that the longer they are without some more stable or 
reliable support the more susceptible they become to predators and 
traffickers. They wanted to stay in school and be as “normal” as possible.

Hearing all of this, we were speechless and did not know how to 
respond. Again, one of the more typical responses was “where are their 
parents?” My friend continued and said that this was part of the recurring 
problem—the parent support was ill-defined and unstable at best. Some 
were victims of stepparents, abuse, harassment, etc. We asked what the 
solutions were. We ended the session with a sense of anger, frustration, 
and a need for action…. But we left and the responses we had heard 
about were soon forgotten as we all moved on to other issues that 
required our attention. But, as I think back on this presentation, we did 
not ask how we as Brothers of a national men’s ministry and local Chapter 
could help. My friend did say that the local leaders had created some 

support programs that had the ability to assist and still honored their 
privacy, providing for some meals, showers, washer/dryers, and some 
reliable adult support with referrals whenever appropriate and possible.

Later on in reviewing this we found that “there is a youth population 
identified by national legislation, the McKinney-Vento Act of 1987, that 
defines students who are considered to be homeless under this act.” 
These students are not in any way like the typical homeless person that we 
most often witness. These are students who have circumstances “that 
cause them to have lack of a fixed, regular, and adequate nighttime 
residence and under the Education and Secondary Act Title XI section (i) 
children and youth who are sharing the housing of other persons due to 
loss of housing, economic hardship, or a similar reason; are living in 
motels, hotels, trailer parks, or camping grounds due to the lack of 
alternative adequate accommodations; are living in emergency or 
transitional shelters; or are abandoned in hospitals;* (ii) children and 
youth who have a primary nighttime residence that is a public or private 
place not designed for or ordinarily used as a regular sleeping 
accommodation for human beings (within the meaning of section 
103(a)(2)(C)); (iii) children and youth who are living in cars, parks, public 
spaces, abandoned buildings, substandard housing, bus or train stations, 
or similar settings; and (iv) migratory children (as such term is defined in 
section 1309 of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965) who 
qualify as homeless for the purposes of this subtitle because the children 
are living in circumstances described in clauses (i) through (iii) of the ESA 
Title IX section.”

These students, who last year were over 700,000 in number, who exist 
in almost every rural or urban community, and can go virtually unnoticed 
and often without any intervention in continued indifference---how can 
this be? Who knows about these teenagers? Who should be responsible 
and charged with helping? These types of questions and reactions are very 
similar across the country. Some communities have awakened to find that 
they have significant populations of youth in their community that are in 
this category. Should we care, or should we just say as so many 
respond…where are their parents, anyway?
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Most communities have several judicial and health related services that 
reach many types of issues and youth at risk. Most involve agencies that 
identify, tag, and track youth in these categories. Many youth do survive 
these processes and move on yet there are many who become wards of 
the state or various agencies with varying success.

This brings me back to my story. Sometime later, my deacon wife and I 
retired to central New Mexico in the Sacramento Mountains. As deacons 
do, they find issues in the greater community of our parish to respond and 
attend to in a service and support way. One of the local social workers 
called one day to get some temporary or emergency support for some 
students that she had encountered. They were, as she pointed out, 
without a home or homeless and without support from their families. 
Well, this led to more conversations and more attention to these students. 
Again, the data, while somewhat obscure to the public and care systems, 
indicated that there were 30-plus students during the year in our area 
that fit the homeless description of the McKinney-Vento Act. Some of 
these conditions caused the students to go in and out of situations that 
were in no way a good solution or support. These situations created some 
discussions with concerned clergy and lay leaders in the community over 
nine years ago. Slowly, but with a purpose and goals, these active leaders 
began to put together an effort to assist and support the students in these 
communities. As a result, a newly-created not for profit began with a 
drop-in center to support the students. This action was based on 
experiences that the central Texas community had initiated. All of these 
current and future actions required support in personal service to 
financial support through a variety of fund raisers and benefactors. Many 
organizations stepped up and assisted in unselfish and compassionate 
ways. Most important was the need for volunteers to build, create, and 
support the programs. Many, many volunteers come to the drop-in center 
to tutor, mentor, and work with the small staff to provide a safety net for 
these students. This is so important because the more of a safety net that 
is in place to help the more likely that the students will stay in school and 
graduate. Plus, they will be less vulnerable to the other risks involved like 
trafficking or predatory behaviors. This will give them the opportunity to 
be active students and complete school. The non-profit has grown in 
community support to the extent that there is soon to be a well-staffed 
and licensed overnight facility for those students needing extended care 
and shelter. And, volunteers are needed and are essential in making any 
community program successful.

Why do I share this story? I share because we as Brothers can become 
more concerned and involved in student programs like this. So that, when 

we hear that “we bring men and youth to Christ” in our mission 
statement we can share that many of our Chapters now do so by 
providing opportunities for students to go to retreats, summer camps, 
community activities for underprivileged youth, or whatever the local 
Chapters might do in support through volunteer efforts or financial 
support. We can support other ministries or organizations in their efforts 
to deal with community issues, such as homeless high school students. 
Our men’s ministry efforts are not just about serving and supporting men, 
something which is so very important, but about demonstrating a concern 
for the youth and their well-being in our local communities.

The High Mountain Youth Project of Lincoln County, New Mexico, 
envisions a loving and caring community where all youth are protected, 
empowered, loved, respected, and treated with dignity. Our mission is to 
involve the communities of Lincoln County, New Mexico, in providing a 
comprehensive safety net for youth experiencing homelessness or at risk 
of homelessness. This comprehensive safety net includes an evening 
drop-in center, overnight shelter, and related services. The evening drop-
in center offers a safe haven after school for middle and high school 
students who are in need of free resources such as evening meals, a quiet 
place for homework and rest, access to computers, school supplies, 
laundry facilities, homework help, test preparation, high school credit 
recovery, job readiness training, college preparation, and other support 
services in a positive environment with caring adults. The youth crisis 
shelter will offer 24-hour care and a safe place to spend the night. Our 
goals are for students to have improved school attendance and academic 
performance so they can graduate and be prepared for higher education 
or the workplace.

The Right Reverend Jeff W. Fisher, who will provide chaplaincy 
support to our Brotherhood, serves as the regional bishop for the East 
Region of the Diocese of Texas. He was elected bishop suffragan and 
consecrated in 2012. In addition to his visitations to parishes and 
missions, Bishop Fisher serves as executive for pastoral ministries, 
including care for active and retired clergy and their families. He serves 
on numerous boards and institutions, including the diocesan Liturgical 
Commission, the Episcopal Seniors Foundation, Global Partners in 
Mission, the Small Church Network, Vera Gang Scott Scholarship 
Committee, All Saints’ Episcopal School in Tyler, Daughters of the King, 
and Altar Guild.

Bishop Fisher is known for his compelling preaching, his focus on 
evangelism and his encouragement of the laity. He teaches homiletics 

at the Iona School for Ministry. A graduate of The University of Texas, 
Austin, Bishop Fisher was previously CFO for Hand Benefits & Trust, Inc., 
Houston.

He received a Master in Divinity in 2004 and was awarded a Doctor of 
Divinity in 2013, both from Virginia Theological Seminary. Ordained in 
2004, Bishop Fisher served as curate at St. Mary’s, Cypress, before being 
called as rector at St. Alban’s, Waco, where he ushered in a time of 
unprecedented growth.

Bishop Fisher and his wife Susan have two adult sons, Scott and John. 

LIVING UNDER THE RADAR - 
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Everett Price leads this ministry, which partners with 
the Military Chaplains Association (MCA) and the Vet to 
Vet organization to increase awareness of topics 
involving veterans, as well as provide veteran-friendly 
worship services.

Bishop Ann Ritonia, the new Bishop for the Armed 
Forces, has stated she wants to double the number of 
Episcopal Chaplains in the armed forces. While Everett 
has worked with all denominations in the past, and will 
continue to do so, his primary focus now will be on 
Episcopal congregations.

He continues to partner with the Vet to Vet and MCA 
groups to present the best program to accomplish goals 
of all organizations. They are working on bringing the 
Episcopal Veterans Fellowship, located in Austin, TX, into 
their fold. While much smaller than Vet to Vet and MCA, 
they already have a considerable footprint in Texas and 
the Southwest. 
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Ed Milbrada leads as Vice President of 
Scouting and Youth ministry. He has been 
working on a new award called the St. Andrew 
Award and is working with the Boys Scouts of 
America (BSA) eliciting their approval.

Ed is also working with the Lutheran church 
and BSA on a proposed “Duty to God Camporee” for the summer of 2024. This 
will be a kind of cross between a camp retreat and Scout Jamboree. Due to the 
numbers of Scouts in the Northeast US, it is anticipated the event will be held 
somewhere in New Jersey, Pennsylvania, or southern New York.

The Scouting committee developed a set of Episcopal-specific requirements for 
youth religious awards. The committee is now in the final planning stages of a 
program to allow youth 8-10 years old in the Diocese of Ohio to earn one of those 
awards, Baptism. The committee hopes this will serve as a model for similar 
programs in other dioceses.

<�)',��!
Lee Wright has 

resigned as head 
of Recovery 
ministry for the 
Brotherhood of 
St. Andrew. Are 
you interested in helping to lead and shape the 
ongoing ministry of Recovery church wide? To talk 
it over, contact:
=� �4��8�����-�	�	#:1�#�>1�
?�'(��@%�,�&'?@���23�'�4�����%��56����
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Rory Smith leads as Vice-President of the Racial Reconciliation committee.
He has continued to 

spread the story of the 
Sacred Ground project and 
has put many hours of 
work into this mission 
focus.

Rory is also preparing a 
webinar and other training 
programs aligned with the 
goals of this ministry. He is 
also investigating the 
possibility of utilizing a 
film and program called “Traces of the Trade” by Christine Brown. This is a 
powerful story of one family’s journey starting with the slave trade up through 
present day. The “stars” are family members telling the story of their family.
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Darron Kendrick has recently assumed the role as 
Vice-President of this ministry. He is working to 
secure additional information for the ministry 
website. He is prepared to mentor Chapters and 
provide necessary training for all Brotherhood 
Chapters to strengthen their own efforts.
7') �&�D8�� )�
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Jimmy Moore has just 
been named Vice-
President for Social Justice ministry. This committee 
is planning to focus on an array of social justice 
concerns with a special emphasis on church and 
community awareness and advocacy around the 
issue of human trafficking. The group is exploring 
strategic partnerships with other not for profit 
organizations, such as Rotary, and corporate 
partners to build both church wide and local 
initiatives. Do you sense a call to lead in the area of 
Social Justice? Should you have interest in this 
committee, please contact:
=� �4��8�����-�	�	#:1�#�>1�
?�'(��@%�,�&'?@���23�'�4�����%��56�����
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There is 
currently no 
leader for 
Restorative 
Justice 
ministry for 
the Brotherhood. This committee gives substantial 
attention to prison ministries, as well as Restorative 
Justice advocacy. Should you have interest in this 
committee, please contact:
=� �4��8�����-�	�	#:1�#�>1�
?�'(��@%�,�&'?@���23�'�4�����%��56����
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Blessed day to you, Spirit-filled 
friends in the Association of 
Episcopal Deacons, Brotherhood of 
St. Andrew, Daughters of the King, 
Episcopal Church Women AND 
Episcopal Cursillo. This summer, 
more than 8,000 Episcopalians, 
friends, and neighbors will gather 
for love.Always – the General 
Convention Episcopal Revival on 
Saturday, June 22 at 7 p.m.-9 p.m. 
We are praying to fill Louisville’s KFC Yum! Center for Presiding Bishop Michael 
Curry’s final Episcopal revival, a celebration of the power of love and the love of 
Jesus - love.Always.

Your prayers helped to light the fire of revival for last summer’s “It’s All About 
Love” festival. Today we ask you to join us in turning the prayer wheel once 
again for the sake of the renewal and revival of our church.
;6��&�����E' ��8�� ��?��!����'56 Every revival is a movement of prayer, where 

we ask the Spirit to reignite our love for God, one another and our whole 
world. We need you in the circle now.

�6�F��C&!�<�, ,�&����!���
 �)&�*�A 15-minute prayer circle every 
Wednesday at 3 p.m. Eastern, through June 26 (the week after the 
revival). Register for the Zoom here: us02web.zoom.us/meeting/
register/tZYrd-igqj0pG9LR7Q6Z4DtZ-G37BbngHzhy#/registration.

36����!�B� &!*�Please encourage your members across the church to pray 
daily for the spirit of revival to fall upon the whole Episcopal branch of 
the Jesus Movement.

�6��&�����E' ��8�� ��=���8)C!�'��D8�����
a. 74�����4��&',�6�&5�!�6�– Episcopal Revival link and bring a group from 

your Chapter, church, diocese, family, you name it!
b. F��5 &&�4�,��@��!�?��!���'??'��8� � ����4�'8(4'8���4����, ,�&6 To 

volunteer, write evangelism@episcopalchurch.org.
At this moment in our national and church life, we need to pray together, 

learn together, feast together, and especially to remember why we follow Jesus 
together. I pray we will see you in the prayer circle over the coming months and 
again this summer in Louisville, as the fresh wind of the Spirit moves over the 
church and across the land.
Your sister on the Jesus Way,
Canon Stephanie+
The Rev. Canon Stephanie Spellers
Canon to the Presiding Bishop for Evangelism, Reconciliation and Creation Care

(admin associate) 212.716.6250) 


G�H���������I��
G��J�K$����
G��L���M���
G�
�N���1��A������HO�������J
By Thom Sutton, President of the Diocese of Chicago Brotherhood of St. Andrew

We have long-time, successful local Brotherhood of St. Andrew Chapters at St. 
John’s Episcopal Church/Naperville, IL and St. Andrew’s Episcopal/Downers 
Grove, IL. However, one of the challenges we have experienced over the years 
is how to have meaningful active engagements with our parish youth, to help 
us experience Christ together. I’m sure other local Chapters across the country 
may be facing the same challenge.

We became involved in a program called “Feed the Need,” which is partnered 
with the Feed My Starving Children program, that allowed us to work elbow-to-
elbow to pack food for countries around the world that have children who are 
starving to death.

The Feed the Need MobilePack effort happened on March 2-3, 2024 – with 
2,954 volunteers from over 30 parishes and several businesses – who packed 
food in two-hour shifts over a two-day period. This year, we packed nearly 
801,000 meals, which will feed 2,190 kids a nutritious meal each day for an 
entire year!

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew Montgomery Fund helped fund the St. 
John’s/St. Andrews involvement (the cost of meals) and our local Chapters 
spearheaded the recruitment. We had over 71 people volunteer (youth and 
parish-at-large) to work this year. No matter their age, everyone feels good 
about doing things for others. As we’re reminded in Matthew: “I tell you the 
truth, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did 
for me.”

We know men are active disciples of Christ, so we wanted to share this with 
other Brotherhood Chapters that might be interested in working with youth via 
Feed My Starving Children MobilePack events in their state. If you’re interested, 
please go to the www.FMSC.com website, click on the volunteer tab and page 
down to the MobilePack events by state.

GENERAL CONVENTION IS COMING: A MESSAGE 
FROM THE PRESIDING BISHOP’S OFFICE



Recently at St. Mary's in High Point, NC we 
celebrated the Dedication of New Chapter 
Officers for 2024.-2025  From left to right, the 
new slate is as follows:

Hodge Cole - Director
David Jones - Asst. Director
The Rev. Rob Travis - Rector
Mike Hennen - Secretary/Historian
Matt Penley - Treasurer
We're excited about our new leadership and all 

the work they have completed over their many 
years of service here at St. Mary's Episcopal 
Church. God Bless these new officers and all 
members of The Brotherhood of St. Andrew.
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  By Scott Winzeler

Greetings and love to you from the Brotherhood Chapter at 
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church in Gainesville, FL. I want to 
share with you news of recent accomplishments from our 
Chapter that I hope may be an inspiration to other Chapters. 
I’m relatively new to the Brotherhood, but am quite 
impressed by the work our small group has accomplished in 
the short time I have been associated with it. In fact, if there 
were any sort of Brotherhood Chapter of the Year Award, I 
would like to know how we might put forward Holy Trinity’s 
Chapter for that purpose! Allow me to summarize some of the 
numerous initiatives our group has led our congregation in embracing.

<�) �&�<�)'�) & �� '��� � ���!
February 17, 2024 saw the culmination of a three-year project spearheaded by Brother 

George Guy, and supported by several others, to document the history of a long-forgotten 
but no less extremely important Chapter of courageous African-American Episcopalians 
working with a few willing white clergy and parishioners to create and sustain the St. 
Augustine Mission Church and School during the segregated and violence-prone Jim Crow 
era in Gainesville. Through documentation uncovered from library archives in New York 
City, a series of oral interviews, and other resources, Mr. Guy and his team pieced 
together a compelling presentation and presented it to the congregation as well as local 
African American leaders. A summary of the talk with color photos is scheduled as the 
lead article in the Winter 2024 issue of The Historiographer, a publication of the Historical 
Society of the Episcopal Church.

The efforts to document and commemorate the St. Augustine Mission Church and 
School will also include a State of Florida Historical Marker to be erected on the site of the 
school. As anyone who has ever navigated the approval process for historical markers 
can tell you, the process can be tedious and time-consuming. In fact, it took the Holy 
Trinity Brotherhood about two years to receive necessary permissions. The marker will be 
raised at a ceremony to be held in the near future.

The February 17 presentation coincided with the conclusion of Holy Trinity’s year-long 
Sacred Ground dialogue on race and faith. 

���������� � ���!
The Holy Trinity Brotherhood’s work with Veterans Ministry is as unique as it is active. 

Gainesville is home to the Malcolm Randall Veterans Hospital, serving the largest 
catchment area of any VA hospital in the country. In fact, the VA North Florida/South 
Georgia Veterans HealthSystem is the largest VA health care system in the country. 
Members of our Brotherhood volunteer on a regular basis under the auspices of the Chief 

Chaplain’s office, to minister, bring the Eucharist, and, in 
general, provide human connection to the veterans 
being served there, primarily the cohort of aging 
Vietnam vets. To our knowledge, we know of no other St. 
Andrew Brotherhood Chapter that ministers with our 
veterans in this way.

7)'8� �(
Our Brotherhood community also plays a leadership 

role with our local Scout troops, bringing leading scouts 
to the attention of the parish for special recognition at 
select Sunday services. Currently, the Brotherhood is 

heavily involved in the process of recommending local candidates for the Ebert Fretwell 
Outstanding Educator Award. This award was instituted in 2016 to recognize the valuable 
contributions the educator community makes in the lives of young people. Teachers, 
coaches, administrators, custodians, cafeteria workers, and many others can have a 
profound impact on preparing youth to become better citizens and leaders. These 
educators understand that “Scouting” values can also make excellent “teaching” values.

��� �� �(���� �4�I8 &% �(���'E�)��
When our Brotherhood Chapter recognized that the extreme complexity of replacing 

the deteriorating front doors of the parish was a process that was preventing normal 
channels of building repairs from being undertaken, we took the lead. Over a two-year 
period, our Brotherhood Chapter assumed leadership for fundraising, design, craftsmen 
selection, contract negotiation, and installation of replacement doors at the front of the 
church. Now completed, these doors compliment the work that goes on within its portals, 
the work of the church.

We love to share with Brothers in other Chapters. Should you have any questions or 
want to explore ideas for your Chapter, church, or community, please feel free to reach 
out. I’m Scott Winzeler, Brothers Gainesville, at 352-214-8773.
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GAINESVILLE, FLORIDA BROTHERHOOD CHAPTER ADDRESSES MULTIPLE INITIATIVES

Your Turn!
What has your Chapter been doing to share and 
serve? Tell us what you’ve been up to as you bring 
Prayer Study Service to the seven areas of 
Brotherhood mission focus and more. Reach us as 
editor@brothersandrew.net.
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By Bob Harper, Director, Brotherhood Chapter, St. Andrew and St. James the Apostle, Conroe, TX

Here in Conroe, Texas, we’re a happy and enthusiastic group! We have had the 
pleasure of newly-reorganizing and reinstating our Brotherhood Chapter at St. James the 
Apostle Episcopal Church.

From our inaugural minutes…
“March 2, 2024---this first organizational meeting of the Brotherhood for St. James 

church was opened with prayer by Bob Harper. The were ten men of St. James and one 
youth present. Bob announced the purpose of the meeting was to begin the process of 
reactivating this Chapter. He thanked everyone for coming and introduced Dan Brast, a 
long-time active member, and Chris Matthews, President of Province No. 7. Chris spoke 
about the purpose of the ministry of Prayer, Service, Study and to bring men and youth 
nearer to Christ. He displayed St. Andrew’s Cross, the monthly publication that is mailed 
bi-monthly and emailed monthly. There is also a handbook used for holding meetings and 
prayer. Dan followed up with how we could have bible study by discussing the upcoming 
Sunday’s Gospel, reading a section of the bible, or picking out a book to read chapter by 
chapter; with the final result being discussion and enlightenment. Service could include 
projects around the church property and helping others such as the homeless and senior 

citizens in the community. 
Membership applications 
were handed out and we 
were reminded that more 
information was available 
at the Brotherhood web site 
brothersandrew.net. 
Nothing further being 
required and the purpose of 
the meeting accomplished; 
this gathering was closed 
with prayer. In His Service 
John Kleinfelder, Secretary”

We are eager to share 
where this journey of 
reorganizing and reinvigorating our Chapter leads us. Stay turned for more Brotherhood 
news from Conroe!   

NORTH CAROLINA PRAYER FENCE DREW ATTENTION DURING LENT

TEXANS ORGANIZE A NEW BROTHERHOOD CHAPTER IN CONROE

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew Chapter at Christ Episcopal Church in 
Elizabeth City, NC again this year organized a Lenten Prayer Fence 
activity. The fence was offered through the entire season of Lent. Prayer 
changes lives! Passers-by were encouraged to stop by, grab a couple 
ribbons, say a prayer, and tie a ribbon on the fence. Last year, they filled 
the fence with prayer ribbons. 

 Chris MaysL to R: Wiley Murrell, Herbert McKenzie, Alan McArthur, 
John Morawski, Chris Mays

L to R: Kyle Morin, Ronnie Vinson, John Morawski, 
Chris Mays

 L to R: Kyle Morin, Ronnie Vinson, John Morawski, 
Chris Mays
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By Peter Gilmour

The Brotherhood of St, Andrew at Good Shepherd in Friendswood, TX, smoked 
hams for our service/fundraiser event on Thursday, March 28, 2024. We served 
parishioners and others by shopping, smoking and delivering delicious smoked 
hams for Easter. The weather was good for our cooking, and all went well. We 
managed to cook them all that day and called for customers to come pick them 
up in the afternoon or 1 p.m.-3.p.m. the next day, in addition to the deliveries we 
did.

Many thanks to Chris Mays, Robert Walker, Ronnie Vinson. John Morawski, 
Herbert McKenzie, and Alan McArthur for helping with the smoking and 
wrapping. Kyle Morin also came to help during his lunch hour. And special thanks 
to Ronnie for starting the fire in our smoker early Thursday morning. We had 

orders for 20 hams this year, which is fewer than last year, but we still had a 
very successful fundraiser. The Brotherhood also donated one ham to the Family 
Promise service organization. While smoking the hams, the Brotherhood enjoyed 
fellowship in the “Cathedral of Smoke” while rotating the hams in the smoker as 
we talked with each other.

As we smoked the hams, some pieces fell off and, as any good chef would do, 
we sampled them. They were so delicious! Several customers also commented 
on how delicious the ham was, too.

Many thanks to all of our customers who made this fundraiser possible. And 
special thanks to those who paid a bit 
extra as a donation to the ministry of the 
Brotherhood.



Number two of the now-annual Brotherhood 
of St. Andrew Kingdom Builder Sweepstakes 
has started. Your ticket packet has no doubt 
arrived in the mail. All you do is sell your 
tickets and return the completed stubs with 
money to the Brotherhood national offices by a 
postmark of midnight, May 15, 2024. The 
money raised will result in advancing God's 
Kingdom through the Brotherhood’s seven 
mission areas of mission: Discipleship and 
Mentoring; Restorative Justice (Prison 
Ministries); Scouting and Youth; Veterans; Racial 
Reconciliation, Recovery; and Social Justice.

The Live Drawing will take place over Zoom on 
May 20 at 8 p.m. (EDT). Five winners drawn will 

receive five percent of the total amount 
raised after expenses for printing, mailing, 
and marketing. And, this year, the 
Stewardship and Generosity Commission will 
reward the Chapter of each of the top three 
salespeople. The Chapter will receive 
Brotherhood merchandise credit toward any 
inventory item(s) in the following 
denominations: $150-1st Place; $125-2nd 
Place; and $100-3rd Place.

If you need more tickets, have questions, 
or require assistance just call the Brotherhood 
national office at 502-450-5640.
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HUMAN TRAFFICKING UPDATE
NATIONAL STUDY PENDING
MONTHLY WEBINAR SPEAKER: FATHER BRIAN MCVEY
WEDNESDAY, MAY 1, 8 P.M. EDT

Our monthly webinars are always on the first Wednesday of each month at 8 p.m ( EDT).. 
HERE'S THE LINK: 
 JOIN ZOOM MEETING: 
MEETING ID: 813 6448 4943
PASSCODE: 115251

The Reverend Brian McVey, an Episcopal 
priest by way of a financial broker, has 
become a leading advocate in the fight to 
abolish human trafficking, working alongside 
his parishioners and other activists to rescue 
victims, support survivors, educate the 
public, and lobby all levels of governmental 
and ecclesiastical power.

Call it indentured servitude, call it human 
trafficking, or call it slavery, as McVey does.

His advocacy has even garnered the 
attention of Canterbury and Rome: McVey 

was tapped to be one of 20 members of the ecumenical Consultation on 
Modern Slavery and Human Trafficking, held at the Vatican in November 
2014. 
For additional information: /www.hsc.edu/brian-mcvey-90

MONTHLY WEBINAR MAY 1, 2024


